MATIOMAL RS RECTOR

OF PUBLIC SERVICE

Looviia

Ref.: 34000/15015-2/2021,

Subject: The Erasmus+ KA220 project named
Interdisciplinary Education and Training on Hybrid
Warfare (Form ID: KA220-HED-B9458C8A) deemed
successful

Prof Amnon Albeck
Rector

Bar-llan University
Ramat Gan

5290002

Israel
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Dear Professor Albeck,

By this letter I am very pleased to inform you that the Hungarian Erasmus Agency
deemed our university-consortium's Hybrid Warfare project proposal successful, and
granted us 369.950 euros to complete it in the upcoming three years.

As Rector, I consider this the participating universities’ joint success and look forward
to cooperating with you and your colleagues.

Our Erasmus+ Cooperation Partnership with
- the Bar-Ilan University, Ramat Gan, Israel,

- the Italian Army Education and Training Command and School of Applied Military
Studies, Torino, Italy

- the Centre for the Study of New Security Challenges, UK,
- the Nicolae Balcescu Land Forces Academy in Sibiu, Romania,

- the Armed Forces Academy of General Milan Rastislav Stefanik in Liptovsky
Mikulas, Slovakia, and

- our university in Budapest, the Ludovika University of Public Service



has now the opportunity and the responsibility to develop the joint project named
Interdisciplinary Education and Training on Hybrid Warfare (Form ID: KA220-HED-
B9458C8A).

I hereby wish to thank you for your cooperation and would herewith also like to point
out the professional help of your colleagues Dr Shay Attias, prime investigator/academic
coordinator of the project on behalf of BIU and Mr. Daniel Schuval, BIU Erasmus
coordinator. Their contribution was an important part of the success.

As the prime investigator/academic coordinator, Dr Attias will have a key role in the
implementation of this project, both as regards the creation of the course content of a
new curriculum on hybrid warfare as well as the organisation of a pilot course In Israel.
My colleagues will contact him to discuss further steps to be taken in the near future.

My colleagues, Colonel Dr Zoltan Jobbagy academic coordinator of the project and Ms.
Edina Zsigmond project manager will lead the joint work of the consortium, and will
shortly contact your colleagues to elaborate the details of the cooperation.

I am very much looking forward to our joint endeavour and hope to have the opportunity
to meet you in person in the coming years.

Y OF by,

Ludoy/&‘f(/

Yours sincerely,

CC:  Prof Moshe Lewenstein, Deputy President, BIU
Prof Gil Epstein, Dean of the Faculty of Social Sciences, BIU
Prof Shulamit Michaeli, Vice President for Research, BIU
Dr Yossi Kalifa. Director, Research Authority, BIU

Dr Shay Attias, Prime Investigator/Academic Coordinator, BIU
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